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JUNE 2025 NEWSLETTER  
 

 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

FUTURE ACTIVITIES – SEE THE CALENDAR!! 
 

ACTIVITIES SINCE THE LAST NEWSLETTER 
Wednesday 14th May: Coffee, Billy’s, Pacific Sq 
Around 15 people enjoyed coffee together that day. 
 

Thursday 15th May: Baha’i Temple and Dee Why 
RSL 
A great day outing! First visiting the Baha’i Temple 
(Ingleside) then off to the Dee Why RSL Club for a 
delicious lunch. There were several menus to choose 
from and many nice areas to sit and have a meal. All 
recommended we should visit the club again.  Rex 
 

Thursday 15th May: Walk Sydney of Yesteryear 

 
Neville, an ex-Maroubra Probus member, took eight of 
us on a Probus Adventure Walk with narrations - from 
Kings Cross, through the old Red Light district, and via 
the Art Gallery of NSW to Circular Quay. It didn't rain 
and the consensus was that Neville is a great Walk 
Leader. Bob 
 
 

Thursday 22nd May: General meeting  
Our guest speaker for the meeting was Melissa Yurt 
from Holdsworth Age Care Services. Melissa gave a talk 
on the complex nature of My Age Care and the services 
that are available. She was very informative and gave 
members a clearer picture of what to expect and the 
procedure that needs to be implemented to gain those 
services. Members were keen to ask questions and 
hopefully it was beneficial to all. Margaret 
 

Friday 23rd May: Mounties, Mount Pritchard 
No report unless the editor couldn’t find it in the 
multitude of emails awaiting his return to Sydney. 
 

Wednesday 28th May: Trevi Lakeside 

 
A group of 17 members travelled via Metro to Norwest 
station. It was the first time for some travelling on the 
Metro. Lunch was enjoyed by everyone and all have said 
we should repeat the day out at a later date.  Gerry 
 

Tuesday 10th June: Western Sydney Airport  
and Warragamba Dam 
Our first day-long outing with Nomad Coach Tours 
proved to be a highly enjoyable experience for our 
members. 40 of us set off on a cold early morning, 



however, we had blue skies all day and the weather was 
very kind to us. 
Our first stop was at the Warragamba Dam picnic area 
for morning tea, then on to the actual Dam. From there 
to the Wallacia hotel for a very enjoyable lunch, then off 
to the Western Sydney Airport for the Experience centre 
tour. 

 
The seating on the Coach was extremely comfortable 
and our Coach Captain was very helpful and cooperative 
with all our requests. 
Special thanks to Gerry, Gillian and Tina for your help on 
the day. We will be looking to organise another trip with 
Nomad in Spring. David G 
 

 
 

Wednesday 11th June: Coffee, Juniors Maroubra 
Just a handful of members came along for June coffee. 
 

Thursday 12th June: Seals Club 
An enjoyable lunch was had by 23 people including two 
people on the club waitlist. 
 

COMMITTEE MEETING 2nd June 
Probus recommended Constitution and Standing 
Resolutions 
Probus management realised that the current 
constitution for Clubs needed updating. So, in 2023 they 
commenced a review with the aim of providing clubs 
with an updated, concise constitution that reflects 
modern practice and current legal requirements.  
The recommended constitution was sent to the relevant 
regulators in every State and Territory of Australia and 

could only be sent to clubs when approval was received 
from all of the regulatory bodies.  
The new Recommended Constitution provides greater 
flexibility for clubs to manage their internal affairs by 
way of Standing Resolutions. 
Your committee has discussed the Standing Resolutions 
required to conduct the affairs of the club, and 
recommend Standing Resolutions numbers 1-28 to you. 
One of the benefits is that the current restricted terms 
of office of one year for the President and three years 
for all other offices have been removed. This has been 
replaced by SR 3 which states that terms of office are 
unlimited. 
The current Management Committee members 
recommend that you should vote YES for both the NEW 
CONSTITUTION and the STANDING RESOLUTIONS which 
have been circulated to members. 
 

Finance report We ended May with $12257.54 in the 
bank having income of $3555 and expenditure of 
$2042. Our balance includes several thousand that 
members have paid for future activities including $2200 
tour deposits. 
 

Membership report We currently have 100 members 
including four who will be inducted on 26th June. We 
welcome Frances and Joe De Andrade plus Eva Tarnok 
as new members. 
We also have two potential members on the waiting list. 
 

BIRTHDAYS IN JUNE 
6th Ruth Gordon 
8th Dina Tagliaferro 
9th Bob Bunton, David Cohen 
13th Lorraine Mills 
17th Lorraine Giannakos 
22nd John Beckett 
23rd Irene Shepherd 
30th Toshiko Hampson 

 

COMMITTEE and CLUB INFORMATION 
President: David G 
VP, IPP, Newsletter: Colin  
VP, Outings and Tours, Publicity: Rex 
Secretary: David  
Treasurer: Lee, Trish assistant 
Membership: Bob  
Welfare: Lorraine  
Speakers: Margaret, Maria asst 
General: Gerry 

 
BANK ACCOUNT: Our account with Westpac is 

BSB: 032257   Account No: 657100 
Quote your name and activity. 
 

EMAIL: maroubra.comb.probus@gmail.com 
WEBSITE: Click here  or go to 
www.probussouthpacific.org/microsites/maroubra. 

https://www.probussouthpacific.org/microsites/maroubra

